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depression.

And then, in 1926, the Irish Province of the Carmelites contacted Bishop Amigo,
explaining that the Order was anxious to re-establish a community in the land that
had been so intimately connected with the Order before the Reformation.

To the Father Provincial, Fr. Richard Colfer's delight, the Bishop offered the Order
the Parishes of Faversham and Sittingbourne. Thus Faversham can truly claim to be
the gateway through which the Carmelites passed on their return to England, and
their first new English home.

On 31st July, Fr.J.J .Cogan and Bro. Franco Hicks arrived at Plantation House and
the following morning, Ist August, their pastoral duties began in earnest.

Later in the year, Fr. Cogan was joined by a recently ordained priest who, in years
to come, would have a huge impact on the Order in England. Malachy Lynch was
to take over the Parish very soon, but it was his brother Elias, as Parish Priest from
1933, who really established the Parish as we know it today.

On 7th January 1936, Fr. Elias purchased the building that is now the church in
Tanners Street, for £350 and, on the same day, also acquired the elegant Georgian
property next door for a similar sum. Then, on 23rd November the following year,
"Our Lady ofMount Carmel" was opened by Bishop Brown, the Bishop of Pella.
But those intervening months hide an intriguing story , for the building that now
provided such a beautiful place of worship had an unusual history .

It was originally built by William Hall, a member of the local gunpowder
manufacturing family, on some of his land in Tanners Street, to be opened as a
school for girls in accordance with the principles of the British and Foreign Schools
Society, in 1861. Beneath what is now the nave of the church, Hall, who was
Captain-Commandant in the Kent Artillery Volunteers, provided an Armoury for
the Corps. How long this latter survived is uncertain: but the school itself finally

closed its doors in
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April 1907.

At about this time, moving pictures became all the rage and, in 1910, the building
re-opened as “The Empire Picture Hall”. The screen was positioned on the wall
that now carries the large arched windows at the back of the church, while the
projection room was sited where the carved Calvary now is, above the altar. The
first programme included such gems as “A Story of Tomatoes”, “Father's Pet
Child” and “Broncho, the Cowboy” while “a capable pianist provided musical
accompaniment to each picture”.

The advent of the “talkies” in the late 1920s, put paid to “The Empire”, unable to
seat the ever larger audiences, and thus it became redundant and available for Fr.
Elias's imaginative transformation that continues to provide the Catholic community

with its greatly loved home.

John Regan
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